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NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

№78 – 2024 
 

PORT OF LIVERPOOL 

DECOMMISSIONING OF THE WOODSIDE FERRY 
LANDING STAGE 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that decommissioning of the Woodside Ferry 

Landing Stage will commence on 11 November 2024. 

The decommissioning will involve removing the passenger bridge and the retaining 

boom, followed by the removal of the landing stage and its anchors. The crane barge 

Lara 1 and several workboats will be deployed during the duration of these works. 

From 11 November 2024, and while this Notice remains in force, all vessels must 

pass the Woodside Ferry Landing Stage at a suitable distance and minimum safe 

speed through the water to minimize the effects of wash on the landing stage and 

the vessels undertaking the decommissioning. 

A further Notice to Mariners will be issued when the landing stage has been removed. 
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